

APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

February 25. 2010  

8 pm to 9:30 pm

Present: Joan Brooks,Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Heather Skoll, , Jeanne Reock (acting secretary for this meeting)

    From Goldsmith Group: Michael Greene

Absent: Pam Hansen Barnard, Peggy Bennett

	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/COMMENTS
	RESPONSIBILITY
	TIMEFRAME

	1
	Licensing Agreement
	We reviewed the version Joan sent on 2.25.10, which is essentially the same as the first draft. Michael made the following recommendations and we agreed:

#6. Change 30 days to 60 days to correct a breach.

#7, Change license fee for first 2 years from $3,500 to $1,000 first year and $1,500 second year. Keep the provision for succeeding years, which ties the licensing fee to the percentage increase or decrease in our gross receipts from the previous year. Our rationale is that the lower fees for the first two years are reasonable since they constitute about 5 % of our gross receipts and we can handle future changes in the license fee if they reflect the change in our gross receipts. We anticipate that these changes will be rather small.

#8. Change 30 days to 60 days to remedy a breach.

#15 Strike this provision, which makes Board members individually liable for payment and performance of the INARS obligations. This is non-negotiable on our part.

#16. Reduce the fee for liquidated damages from $35,000 to $5,000. This is to cover damages for any unauthorized use or disclosure of the IP. Michael says this is unlikely to ever occur because it would probably require TIRF to prove a violation, a very expensive process, but the fee is excessive.  It is more appropriate to products than to modalities such as ours. 

We voted unanimously to authorize Michael to make these changes in the agreement and that we would recommend to the Board of Directors that they approve the amended agreement at their 3.7.10 meeting. After the Board approves, Michael will take the agreement to the Foundation.

Michael pointed out that we essentially have a 25 year agreement and that is good. The agreement is for 5 years with 4 automatic 5 year renewals as long as INARS complies with the terms of the agreement. He said this is a collaborative agreement, where both parties share similar goals.
	Redline the agreement with our changes and send it to Joan.

Send the redlined agreement to the Board for action on 3.7.10.


	Michael Greene

Joan Brooks
	By March 1

March 1



	2
	Membership Drive

3. Nominations/Elections and finding committee chairpersons

4. Bylaws feedback and voting
	The invitation to join or renew membership was emailed and snail mailed to those without email on 2.24.10 by Antonette, our Virtual Assistant. Most people are expected to join via the internet. The email provided a link to our website for that purpose. A discount was offered to those who pay within 48 hours, deadline Midnight, 2.26.10. Ten people have joined already; several had problems with PayPal. Joan heard from one Synergist who was angry and upset at the timeline. 

Heather was concerned that some might not 

have received the email because of their spam  

filters.

Heather reported, as Chair of the Nominating/Elections Committee, that she has two members: Bev Gibson and Joan Small, and will soon invite a third person to join them.  To hasten things along, Heather has written a draft of the committee’s policies and procedures; Joan Small has reviewed it.  Officers to be elected this year are: President and Treasurer. In addition there are two elected Board seats to be filled. Joan has agreed to be nominated for President. The committee is looking for people to fill the other positions. 

Joan reported that Chris Hammer has resigned as Chair of the Professional Practices and Certification Committee and that Deborah Ramsden might resign as Chair of the Member Services Committee. Both said that the job is bigger than they realized and that they cannot devote the time necessary. This was disappointing news.

 Heather was assured that the task of finding committee chairs belongs to the Board as a whole and any help her committee could offer would be most welcomed. We recognize that we have a big job to do in finding committee chairs and choose to believe that people who are willing and able are out there; we just haven’t found them yet. We agreed that one of the best strategies is to call someone and ask them to do a specific job or task. The idea of co-chairs to share the burden also came up.

Only one member called into the teleconference bylaws forums we held on Feb. 18 and 22. That person was Jennifer Mullen, calling from Australia. We agreed to accept Jennifer’s recommendation that we change Article 3.9 to “To build better bridges with other helping professions.” The Bylaws Task Force agreed thru email to make this change and felt that it did not need to be taken to the Board because it was not a substantive change.

Diane Blinn mailed her comments and questions to Joan, who then responded.

Joan said that we can’t use Survey Monkey for voting on the bylaws because it can’t handle three columns. Theresa Pettersen-Chu will talk to Bonnie, our website professional, about setting up voting on our website.


	We agreed that a follow-up email should be sent alerting people to the email inviting them to join and giving them a link to the website where they could join. If they had not received the initial email, they will be given 48 hours from this email to join at the discounted rate.

Call on the Board to help recruit committee chairpersons and to identify strategies that might help. Agendize for  Board meeting. On 3.7.10.

Use the conference to invigorate people to volunteer.

We agreed to accept Jennifer’s proposed change to Article 3.9.

The bylaws need to incorporate this change before they go out for a vote


	Joan will ask Antonette to send a reminder email right away.

Joan

Heather will work with Mark on this. 

Joan


	Tonight

March 1

Prior to conference.

Immediately
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